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FAIRPORT HARBOR POLICE DEPARTMENT 

MONTHLY COUNCIL REPORT 

David Koran, Chief of Police 

 

JULY 2025 

CALL STATS – MONTHLY ACTIVITY  

 SEE THE CALL FOR SERVICE SHEET ATTACHED: Total Calls 6/1/2025-6/30/2025 (669) 

EQUIPMENT / MOTOR VEHICLES  

FLEET AND PATROL VEHICLES:  

• Unit 780 – 2021 Tahoe : IN SERVICE 

• Unit 781 – 2021 Tahoe: IN SERVICE 

• Unit 782 – 2024 Interceptor: IN SERVICE 

• Unit 789 – 2015 Interceptor: LIMITED SERVICE 

• Unit 783 – 2018 Interceptor: IN SERVICE 

• Unit 787 -  2016 EZ-Go: SPECIAL EVENTS / DETAILS 

• Unit 788 – 2014 Interceptor: CHIEF’S VEHICLE / SPECIAL EVENTS 

• Unit xxx – 2011 Charger: NO LONGER IN SERVICE – PENDING AUCTION   

NOTES: All fleet vehicles are being maintained through regular maintenance schedules.  

EQUIPMENT:  

Nothing New Noted:  

EMPLOYEE ACTIONS / TRAINING 

• SRO Medina attended the annual Ohio School Resource Officers Association Conference in 

Sandusky, Ohio.   
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COMMUNITY POLICING OTHER DEPT. ACTIONS 

 

2025 FAIRPORT MARDI GRAS SECURITY REPORT:   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Fairport Harbor Police Department is pleased to report that the final 2025 Fairport Mardi Gras 
concluded without any significant incidents directly related to the event. This is a notable improvement 
compared to last year, when security was a heightened priority due to a trend of juvenile-related 
disturbances at public gatherings across the region.  

One of the most noticeable changes this year was the large crowd drawn by the fireworks display—
significantly higher attendance than in recent years. To address both safety and perception, we 
implemented a strategy of deploying security personnel in highly visible positions across the event 
footprint. This proactive approach helped deter unwanted behavior and reassured attendees of a safe 
and secure environment. 

Post-fireworks traffic control was generally effective, although we experienced moderate congestion on 
the east side of the village, particularly along Fairport Nursery Road. Despite the higher turnout, these 
issues were manageable and resolved in a timely manner. 

While Mardi Gras itself remained incident-free, our officers did respond to an increased volume of routine 
service calls throughout the village on the day of the event. These were unrelated to the festival but 
reflect the additional demands placed on our department. 

We thank our officers, support personnel, and community partners for their professionalism and teamwork 
throughout the event. 

 

Respectfully submitted by: 

David C. Koran  

Chief David C. Koran  

 


